


Fulton County Election Plan for the 2023 November General Election  

1.) Why are consolidated precincts desirable: Fulton County has used consolidated locations for 
years. The three locations that I am presenting are the same locations voters have become 
accustomed to using.  When just using the consolidated locations, I still had multiple precincts in 
these locations prior to 2020.  I am requesting to treat these locations as consolidated precincts.  
This will allow the voters to still vote at the same location, but allow the demand of poll workers 
to decrease, while still getting the voters out in a timely fashion.  If you remember in the 2022 
General Election, I used all three of these same locations as vote centers, there were no issues in 
my County on Election Day, using vote centers, thus reducing these to consolidated precincts 
will not burden the poll works, in fact it will reduce the number of voters at each location on 
Election Day.  This year, I want consolidated precincts to lighten the burden on the poll worker 
regarding issuing ballots.  Reducing the number of ballot faces at any given location reduces the 
risk of voters receiving the wrong ballot, reduces stress to the poll work and reduces wait time.  
Fulton County will still have early voting rotated through each of these locations and they will be 
set up as vote centers, allowing any voter to vote at the location on that day for Early Voting.  
During early voting, I increase staff at these locations to help reduce the stress on the poll 
workers.  Our early voting days have never been extremely busy, only producing maybe 100-120 
voters per day.   

2.) In what manner will precinct officers be assigned: Fulton County will staff each consolidated 
precinct location with the same amount of poll workers as we had in the 2022 General Election.  
On Election Day there will be 4-5 poll workers at each location.  This is no different than the last 
election, and remember, we are not doing vote centers, thus a reduction in the number of 
voters to each location for this election.   

3.) How will the voting location be publicized? How will the location be noted as a Vote Center? 
Fulton County will utilize the local newspaper, Facebook and posters around the County, to alert 
voters to these locations, and to educate them as to which location they must vote in.   Each of 
these locations will be labels as consolidated precincts, thus not confusing people with the Vote 
Center term, which means any voter can vote here.  Educating the public is the largest hurdle 
Fulton County will face, and I believe using social media, the newspaper, and other forms of 
communication, we will have a successful election, as we always do.   

4.) How will the voting location serve as a focal point to meet the deeds of a diverse community? 
These locations have been used in Fulton County for the last 15 years, they are within 10 miles 
of each other, and within a roughly 15-mile radius of any one of its voters.  The only except to 
the miles would be Madrid Bend, which a voter would have to drive almost 30 miles, as they 
must travel South into Tennessee, then North back into Kentucky, and this will only affect 1-5 
voters.  Please see the maps attached.   












